

24 June 2022

Dear Residential Care residents and families

Further to our previous communications we wanted to provide an update on the status of the outbreak in our Rosebank wing.

We have been working closely with the Public Health Unit throughout with the goal of bringing this outbreak to a close as soon as possible.

Following the completion of the monitoring and testing regime we are very pleased to advise that NSW Health has authorised de-isolation of the wing.

We have advised Rosebank residents and contacted their families directly to let them know this news.

Rosebank residents are now able to move about the facility once again and from Saturday 25 June they will also be able to enjoy visits in the plaza and take advantage of the beautiful sunny weather we are currently experiencing.

We have one resident of Rosebank who continues to experience active symptoms and as such the Public Health Unit have advised they must remain in isolation for a few more days. This means that for now in-room visits are not possible in Rosebank. We will advise as soon as these become possible.

Once again, we thank all our impacted residents and families for working with us.

Please share with family and friends who may not be on our mailing list.

Kind regards

Michael Penhey

CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER